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Mission:  Bourne will maximize opportunities for social and economic development while 
retaining an attractive, sustainable, and secure coastline and environment for the enjoyment of 
residents and visitors. Through responsible and professional leadership and in partnership with 
others, Bourne will strive to improve the quality of life for all residents living and working in the 
larger community. 
 

4. Public Comment on Non-Agenda Items – Public Comments are allowed for up to a total of 12 
minutes at the beginning of each meeting.  Each speaker is limited to 3 minutes for comment.  
Based on past practice, members of the Board are not allowed to comment or respond.  

 
5. Select Board’s Business 

 
a. Presentation of gift – 1857 Walling Map by Mr. Dimmick. 
b. Presentation of gift – construction of rain gardens (green infrastructure) off Circuit Avenue 

by Mr. Barber.  
c. Discussion and possible vote to approve Monument Beach Civic Association’s request to 

hold an Ice Cream Social on July 11, 2023, at Fire Station 4.  No insurance provided will 
require a waiver from the Board. 

d. Discussion and possible vote to approve the request of the Gray Gables Association to hold 
Grover Cleveland Day on June 24, 2023, at Stackpole Park.  No insurance provided will 
require a waiver from the Board. 

e. Discussion and possible vote to approve the request of Cape Cod Baby, LLC to hold a 
Diaper Drive at Fire Station 3 from June 10 to June 16, 2023. 

f. Discussion and possible vote to approve the request of St. Margaret of Scotland Parish to 
hold a Corpus Christi procession on June 11, 2023. 

g. Discussion and possible vote to approve the parking waiver request of Maura and John 
Sullivan for Monument Beach parking lot on the evening of June 17, 2023. 

h. Discussion and possible vote to approve the request of Support Local Babes, LLC to hold a 
networking event at the Buzzards Bay Park pavilion on June 27, 2023. 

i. Consent Agenda 
i. St. Margaret of Scotland Parish – One Day Liquor License for choral concert 

on June 10, 2023. 
ii. St. Margaret of Scotland Parish – One Day Liquor License for a fundraising 

dinner on June 14, 2023. 
iii. Bourne on the 4th of July Parade on July 4, 2023. 
iv. Wastewater Advisory Committee charge and membership. 
v. Naming of Jaroslow Reef. 
vi. Police Department raffle win/donation of a handheld unit (~$2000). 
vii. Appoint Linda Sharp to the Bourne Cultural Council. 
viii. Appoint Rick Sharp to the Bourne Cultural Council.  
ix. Appoint William Doherty as the Bourne Representative (alternate) on the 

Cape Light Compact. 
j. Continued Discussion – Rules of Procedures (last updated Sept. 25, 2018). 
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5.a. Presentation of gift – 1857 Walling Map by Mr. Dimmick. 
 

 Barry Johnson introduced David Dimmick as the donor of the 1857 Walling Map.  Mr. Johnson 
 gave a history of the map.  He said that it is a replica of the one drawn by Henry Francis Walling, 
 1825-1888.  The map is dated 1857, and the lineated colored sections represent school districts.  
 With CPA funds the map was restored, and it was formally presented to the Select Board at 
 this meeting, as a donation to the Town of Bourne.  
 
 David Dimmick said that he and his family all felt that this map belonged to the Town of  Bourne.  
 He said that there is an incredible amount of detail in this map, and he hopes that it will bring 
 enjoyment to the people of Bourne.   Mr. Dimmick said that he has not seen the finished map yet, 
 and he will see it now along with all the meeting attendees.  Once the map was unveiled, Mr. 
 Dimmick gave a brief overview of the map.   
   
 Chair Mastrangelo presented Mr. Dimmick with a Citation from the Town of Bourne.  Melissa  
 Ferretti said that she recognized many of the family names on the map and she said that the map 
 is a treasure. Peter Meier said it is nice to preserve history and to receive a gift such as this.  

Voted: Peter Meier moved, and Melissa Ferretti seconded to accept this gift on behalf of Mr. 
Dimmick  
Vote: 5-0-0.   

 
5.b.  Presentation of gift – construction of rain gardens (green infrastructure) off Circuit Avenue 
 by Mr. Barber.  
 
 Keith Barber of the Pocasset Water Quality Coalition, said that they have been working on a 
 SNAP grant that is in the second stage, and they are optimistic that they will be awarded the 
 grant. He said that their objective is to try to control the stormwater that goes into Hen’s Cove by 
 building rain gardens. He said that Ken Pearson, who was a biology teacher at Montachusett 
 Regional, is an advisor on this rain garden project.  Mr. Barber showed a slideshow on building 
 a rain garden and showed some examples of rain gardens in the area.  He also showed the 
 proposed locations in Bourne for the rain gardens. Mr. Barber talked about all the non-town 
 employees that will be working on the gardens and about the funding.  

Voted: Peter Meier moved, and Jared MacDonald seconded to authorize the Pocasset Water 
Quality Coalition to do this work on town property once they receive the SNAP grant.  

 
 Tim Lydon added that there also could be some drainage improvements around Hen Cove 
 through a commitment that has been made with NRCS and the Cape Cod Conservation District.   

Vote: 5-0-0.   
 

 

5.c. Discussion and possible vote to approve Monument Beach Civic Association’s request to 
 hold an Ice Cream Social on July 11, 2023, at Fire Station 4.  No insurance provided, will 
 require a waiver from the Board.   
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Voted: Jared MacDonald moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded to approve the use of town 
property for the application filed by the Monument Beach Civic Association to hold an Ice Cream 
Social on July 11th, 2023, at Fire Station 4 and to waive the insurance requirement as submitted. 
Vote: 4-0-0.   
 

5.d. Discussion and possible vote to approve the request of the Gray Gables Association to hold 
 Grover Cleveland Day on June 24, 2023, at Stackpole Park.  No insurance provided, will 
 require a waiver from the Board. 
 
 Kathy Fox Alfano, past President of the Gray Gables Association, and Beth Russell, current 
 President of the Gray Gables Association, talked about Grover Cleveland Day.  Ms. Fox Alfano 
 said that 100 years ago the Grover Cleveland family sold the land that is now known as Gray 
 Gables to a developer named Stackpole, and he broke up the land into housing lots and called it 
 Gray Gables.  They have a lot of fun events scheduled for this year to celebrate their 100th 
 anniversary, with a kickoff called Grover Cleveland Day.  This event is sponsored by the Bourne 
 Community Engagement Committee and will run from 10 AM to 3 PM.    

Voted: Jared MacDonald moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded to approve the use of town 
property for the application filed by the Gray Gables Association to hold Grover Cleveland Day 
event on June 24th, 2023, at Stackpole Park and to waive the insurance requirement as submitted. 
Vote: 5-0-0. 

 
5.e. Discussion and possible vote to approve the request of Cape Cod Baby, LLC to hold a 
 Diaper Drive at Fire Station 3 from June 10 to June 16, 2023. 
 

Voted: Melissa Ferretti moved, and Peter Meier seconded to approve the use of town property for 
the application filed by Cape Cod Baby, LLC to hold a Diaper Drive from June 10th  to June 16th, 
2023, at Fire Station 3 as submitted. 
Vote: 5-0-0.   

 
5.f. Discussion and possible vote to approve the request of St. Margaret of Scotland Parish to 
 hold a Corpus Christi procession on June 11, 2023.      
   

 Voted: Melissa Ferretti moved, and Peter Meier seconded to approve the use of town property for 
 the application filed by St. Margaret of Scotland Parish to hold a Corpus Christi procession on 
 June 11th, 2023,  as submitted. 

Vote: 5-0-0.   
 

5.g. Discussion and possible vote to approve the parking waiver request of Maura and John 
 Sullivan for Monument Beach parking lot on the evening of June 17, 2023. 
  
 John Sullivan said that they are holding a private event at a home on Shore Road and would like 
 to use the Monument Beach parking lot for overflow parking.  Mr. MacDonald asked how many 
 cars would be using the parking lot and Mr. Sullivan said that it is hard to tell, and it may not 
 be very many.  Mr. Sullivan was also told that this would not be a reservation for only their 
 function, and the public would still be allowed to use the parking lot.   
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Voted: Peter Meier moved, and Melissa Ferretti seconded to approve the parking waiver request 
of Maura and John Sullivan for the evening of June 17th, 2023, from 5PM to 10 PM, at the 
Monument Beach parking lot, as submitted. 
Vote: 5-0-0.   

 
5.h.   Discussion and possible vote to approve the request of Support Local Babes, LLC to hold a 
 networking event at the Buzzards Bay Park pavilion on June 27, 2023. 

Voted: Melissa Ferretti moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded to approve the use of town 
property for the application filed by Support Local Babes, LLC, to hold a networking event at the 
Buzzards Bay Park pavilion on June 27th, 2023,  as submitted. 
Vote: 5-0-0.   
 

5.i. Consent Agenda 
 

i.  St. Margaret of Scotland Parish – One Day Liquor License for choral concert on 
 June 10, 2023. 

ii.  St. Margaret of Scotland Parish – One Day Liquor License for a fundraising dinner  
 on June 14, 2023. 

iii.  Bourne on the 4th of July Parade on July 4, 2023. 
iv.  Wastewater Advisory Committee charge and membership. 
v.  Naming of Jaroslow Reef. 
vi.  Police Department raffle win/donation of a handheld radar unit (~$2000). 
vii.  Appoint Linda Sharp to the Bourne Cultural Council. 
viii.  Appoint Rick Sharp to the Bourne Cultural Council.  
ix.  Appoint William Doherty as the Bourne Representative (alternate) on the Cape 

 Light Compact. 
 
 Chair Mastrangelo said that they are holding item iii because the application is not 
 complete, and it will be on next week’s agenda. 

 Voted: Peter Meier moved, and Melissa Ferretti seconded that the Select Board table 
 item iii, 4th of July application to a future agenda which they have been told is next 
 week, 6/13,  and to approve the remaining items as printed on the Consent Agenda. 
 
 Chair Mastrangelo asked for a letter to go to the ex-officio members who served on the 
 Wastewater Advisory Committee thanking them for their service and letting them know 
 that they will be invited to participate as needed.   
 
 Vote: 5-0-0.  

 
5.j. Continued Discussion – Rules of Procedure (last updated Sept. 25, 2018). 
 
 Ms. Siroonian said that she was confused as to whether correspondence is a policy or just an 
 administrative function of the Select Board.  She talked about the differences between policy and 
 functions, and she believes that correspondence is an administrative function and not a policy and 
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 should be in the Rules of Procedure.  There was discussion about the differences of policy 
 and procedures and the words used.   
 
 Town Administrator Marlene McCollem said she is not looking for a policy and that the Select 
 Board is going to get correspondence.  She said that she needs the Select Board to agree on the 
 procedures of  how that correspondence is to be handled because they have the staff at Town Hall  
 doing it for them, and they need very clear instructions on what the expectations are. She also 
 said that if they include every email that the Select Board is cc’d on, then the list will be very 
 long.  
 
 Chair Mastrangelo said it is important for the Select Board to have procedures on correspondence 
 that are nailed down that they all agree on.   She said that there are other procedures that need to 
 be clearer for Select Board members.  John York made some suggestions for correspondence 
 for the Select Board.  Chair Mastrangelo said that she would give this item to the Policy 
 Subcommittee if the rest of the Board agrees.  There was some discussion about whether an item 
 of correspondence is personal for an individual on the Select Board and what to do with personal 
 pieces of correspondence. It was decided that if a letter is addressed to an individual member of 
 the Select Board, other than the Chair, then Ms. McCollem will bring it unopened to the next 
 Select Board meeting and give it to that individual.  There was more discussion about using the 
 words will and must and about substituting them with may or shall.   
 
 Chair Mastrangelo concluded the discussion by saying that this was a first reading and it will now 
 go to the Policy Subcommittee and will come back as a second reading.  She said that any 
 comments can be sent to Ms. McCollem and Assistant Town Administrator Liz Hartsgrove, and 
 then they can give them to the Policy Subcommittee.   
 
 The Board next discussed the procedure for creating policy and policy development.  The Select 
 Board decided on some changes that they would like made that will go back to the Policy 
 Subcommittee.  Peter Meier said that the executive session minutes procedure needs to be looked 
 at.  There was some discussion about distinguishing between establishing a committee and 
 creating a charge for a committee. There was also discussion about the procedure for certificates 
 of vote and the Board said that this was the first reading.    
 
6. Town Administrator’s Report –  

 
  Ms. McCollem said that she attended a virtual briefing with Enbridge and Algonquin Gas 
 regarding the natural gas infrastructure relocation necessary for the bridge replacements.  The 
 companies will be conducting outreach to the impacted and abutting landowners to obtain 
 survey permissions.  The field surveys will begin in the fall.  The anticipated start of any 
 relocation construction is in 2026.   
 
 Ms. McCollem  said that the swim floats are in place at Electric Ave, Gray Gables, and 
 Monument Beach for the season.  
 
 Ms. McCollem said that the chemical oxidation clean-up at the Community Building began 
 Monday, June 5th, and traffic will be impacted this week.  
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 Ms. McCollem said that the Cape Light Compact has been a huge help to the town in applying for 
 a $171,000. Green Communities grant to help offset some of the costs associated with the Trane 
 ESCO project.  
 
 Ms. McCollem also said that the Recreation Department is ready for the season, and she listed 
 some of the activities that are scheduled.   
 
 Ms. McCollem also reported that ISWM has diverted 1.64 tons of food waste since beginning 
 their partnership with Black Earth.   

  

7.  Minutes:  5/9/23 and 5/23/23 
 
 Chair Mastrangelo said that she wanted two sentences that she had said during the meeting on 
 May 9th added to the minutes.   

 

Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Jared MacDonald seconded to approve the minutes of May 9th, 
2023, as amended.   
Vote: 4-0-1.  Anne-Marie Siroonian abstained. 
 
Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded to approve the minutes of 
5/23/23.   
Vote: 5-0-0.   

 

8. Correspondence 
 

 Anne-Marie Siroonian read aloud the correspondence: 
 

o 1 DEP Letter. 
o Email from B. Cromer regarding bridge replacement alternatives. 
o Email from J. York regarding Pedestrian/Bicycle Routes Info from May 17th, 2023, 

Bridges Open House. 
o Email from J. York regarding the Senators and Congressman’s letters to the Federal 

Highway Administration.  
o FEMA’s violation letter – 2nd notice, returned to sender.  
o Bourne Recreation Authority letter  - notice of vacancy. 

  

These are all on the Town’s website. 
 

9. Committee Reports 
 

 There was some discussion about the Select Board committee appointments.  
 
10.  Future agenda items 
  
11.   Upcoming meetings:  June 13   
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 Chair Mastrangelo said after the June 13th meeting the Select Board may be off until July  11th 
 unless something comes up.   
 

12. Adjourn 
 

Voted:  Melissa Ferretti moved, and Jared MacDonald seconded to adjourn. 
Vote: 5-0-0.   

 

This meeting of the Bourne Select Board was adjourned at 9:11 PM. 
  
Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Johnson, Recording Secretary 



TOWN OF BOURNE 
 

 
 

Vision 
 
Bourne is a proud community that embraces change while respecting the rich 
heritage of the town and its villages.  It is a municipality based on strong fiscal 
government with a durable economy that recognizes the rights of all citizens, 
respects the environment, especially the coastal areas of the community and the 
amenities that it affords. Bourne embraces excellent education, and offers to 
citizens a healthy, active lifestyle. 

 

Mission 
 
Bourne will maximize opportunities for social and economic development while 
retaining an attractive, sustainable and secure coastline and environment for the 
enjoyment of residents and visitors.  Through responsible and professional 
leadership and in partnership with others, Bourne will strive to improve the quality 
of life for all residents living and working in the larger community. 
 



 

May 29, 2023 

Bourne Select Board: 

The Pocasset Water Quality CoaliƟon (PWQC) is proposing building 3 rain gardens off Circuit 

Avenue in Pocasset. These rain gardens will help miƟgate the storm water runoff into Hen 

Cove. We are asking your permission to use the Town of Bourne land for these 3 gardens. 

Our group has applied for a SNEP Grant to cover 67% of the cost. Our leƩer of intent to SNEP 

was accepted, we are now in the process of compleƟng the final applicaƟon. Because our 

requested amount is much lower than many applicants, we are cauƟously opƟmisƟc about 

winning the grant. Grant approval will come in late summer. Based on that Ɵming we anƟcipate 

work on the gardens to begin in the spring of 2024. 

Because the grant requires a minimum of 33% of the project cost to be in kind donaƟons, we 

have reached out to several organizaƟons for volunteer help. So far, the Aptucxet Garden Club 

has offered volunteers, as well as the Upper Cape Tech Landscaping Department. We are in the 

process of contacƟng other groups too. Our PWQC members have also graciously offered to 

volunteer. Several businesses have offered products or services to build rain gardens. Part of 

our mission is to educate PWQC members and anyone in Bourne to the benefit of rain gardens. 

Hoping that people will build a garden on their property to help reduce storm water runoff.  

Sue Barlow and BourneTV will be filming the building process to help spread the word. 

In meeƟngs with Bourne Town Government officials, we have received support from: Marlene 

McCollem, Chris Southwood, Stephanie Fitch and Tim Lydon. All have pointed out the need for 

this type of community involvement to help solve our storm water runoff problems. No Town 

of Bourne employees will be used in this work. 

We are expecƟng that our project will be completed by someƟme in 2024. At that Ɵme, we will 

donate these rain gardens back to the Town. Our volunteers will conƟnue to work and maintain 

the gardens, as long as they are in place. We do understand the raising of Circuit Avenue at 

some point may jeopardize these gardens. Our feeling is by that Ɵme they will have served 

good community service. 

Thank you for your consideraƟon of this proposal. 

Pocasset Water Quality Board of Directors. 





  





Across the street from 214 
Circuit Avenue in the grassy 
area. 
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Wastewater Advisory Committee 

Composition and Charge 

 

 

Overview of Purpose 

The Wastewater Advisory Committee is appointed by and generally reports to the Select Board.  

The Committee may also provide reports to the Board of Sewer Commissioners when making 

recommendations on expanding the municipal sewer system.  The purpose of the Wastewater 

Advisory Committee is to assist with the Comprehensive Wastewater Management Plan 

(CWMP) and to advise the Select Board during the CWMP process. The goal is for the 

Committee to provide feedback during the vetting of the CWMP, assess options and 

recommendations, and facilitate communication with the public, community groups and various 

boards, committees and departments that will be involved in the approval and/or implementation 

of the CWMP. Since the CWMP will be a town-wide plan it is imperative that the community 

understand the goals and are kept up to date on the process. Communication and participation are 

important to gain consensus for the Recommended Plan as it moves forward ultimately to Town 

Meeting for acceptance and funding. The Wastewater Advisory Committee will make 

recommendations to the Select Board and the Board of Health on the CWMP before it goes to 

Town Meeting and on the implementation of the CWMP Plan of Study as approved by the Town 

Meeting and MassDEP. 

 

Creation of Committee 

The Select Board will appoint ten members to the Wastewater Advisory Committee with terms 

expiring June 30th of each year. The committee will vote to appoint a Chair, a Vice-Chair and a 

Clerk. The Clerk will prepare meeting minutes if a recording secretary cannot be provided. 

 

Committee Membership 

Members must be residents of the Town of Bourne (except for the Town Administrator) and be 

duly sworn by the Town Clerk and adhere to regulations of the Open Meeting Laws of the 

Attorney General’s Office.  

 

 Members: 

1. BOSC Representative 

2. Finance Committee/Capital Outlay Committee Representative 

3. Planning Board Representative 

4. Conservation Commission Representative 

5. Board of Health Representative 

6. Two At Large Member(s) of North of the Canal 

7. Two At Large Member(s) of South of the Canal 

8. Town Administrator 

 

Committee Charge 

The Committee will have responsibility for advising the Select Board and BOSC in the areas of 

public policy and long-range planning as it relates to the implementation of the CWMP. 

 The Committee will advise and facilitate the development of a Comprehensive 

Wastewater Management Plan by: 
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o Providing comments on the Needs Assessment 

o Providing input on the evaluation criteria to be used in the analysis of alternatives 

phase of the CWMP 

o Providing input on alternatives for town-wide wastewater management which 

will be further refined into a recommended plan 

o Providing input on the final recommendations 

o Providing input on storm water management recommendations to protect and 

improve water quality in Buzzards Bay 

 The Committee shall work diligently to protect the Town’s Water Resources, both 

groundwater and surface waters. 

 The Committee shall review proposals for enhanced wastewater systems that mitigate or 

eliminate nitrogen loading and other contaminants from entering groundwater and 

surface water resources. 

 The Committee shall facilitate the coordination of efforts with Town officials and the 

public. 

 The Committee may identify and pursue grand opportunities. 

 The Committee shall receive comments and suggestions from the public, hold public 

meetings/hearings as appropriate, post agendas and publish minutes of their proceedings 

and file an Annual Report. 

 To facilitate effective stakeholder engagement during the CWMP the Committee may 

hold meetings at the locations where the local stakeholder meetings are held.  



From: O"Donnell, Matthew J
To: Beth Albert; Peter Meier
Cc: Melissa Ferretti; Marlene McCollem; whubbard@maritime.edu; Robin Young
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] RE: request for recommendations about a proposal to name a reef in the Town of Bourne
Date: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 10:20:19 AM

Thank you, Ms. Albert. I'll look forward to the county's recommendation if they wish to
provide one.

Matt O'Donnell
BGN research staff
Phone: 703-648-4553
Email: mjodonnell@usgs.gov

From: Beth Albert <balbert@capecod.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 1:51 PM
To: O'Donnell, Matthew J <mjodonnell@usgs.gov>; pmeier@townofbourne.com
<pmeier@townofbourne.com>
Cc: mferretti@townofbourne.com <mferretti@townofbourne.com>;
mmccollem@townofbourne.com <mmccollem@townofbourne.com>; whubbard@maritime.edu
<whubbard@maritime.edu>; Robin Young <robin.young@capecod.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: request for recommendations about a proposal to name a reef in the Town
of Bourne
 
 

 This email has been received from outside of DOI - Use caution before clicking on
links, opening attachments, or responding.  

Greetings,
I sent your request to our Board of Commissioners when it was originally sent, I will follow up with
them again on this matter and get back to you before July 27, 2023 .  Thank you.
 

Beth Albert
County Administrator

Email balbert@capecod.gov | Office (508) 375-6626

www.capecod.gov

 
 

From: O'Donnell, Matthew J <mjodonnell@usgs.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 16, 2023 4:08 PM
To: pmeier@townofbourne.com; Beth Albert <balbert@capecod.gov>
Cc: mferretti@townofbourne.com; mmccollem@townofbourne.com; whubbard@maritime.edu



Subject: RE: request for recommendations about a proposal to name a reef in the Town of Bourne
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 

The Honorable Peter J. Meier, Chair
Town of Bourne Selectmen
pmeier@townofbourne.com
 
Elizabeth Albert, County Administrator
Barnstable County
balbert@capecod.gov
 
 
Issue: request for recommendations from Town of Bourne and Barnstable County about a
proposal to officially name a reef of northern coral located between Gibbs Narrows and Little
Buttermilk Bay as Jaroslow Reef
 
 
Dear Chair Meier and Ms. Albert,
 
On February 6, 2023, I wrote to you asking for a recommendation from the Town of Bourne
and Barnstable County about naming Jaroslow Reef, a unique northern coral reef located
between Gibbs Narrows and Little Buttermilk Bay at 41.7636979, -70.6125641 (this link may
take up to 10-20 seconds to load to the coordinates).
 
A Massachusetts Maritime Academy faculty submitted this proposal to the U.S. Board on
Geographic Names (BGN) to have the new name be made official for Federal use. The BGN is
responsible by law for standardizing geographic names for use by the Federal Government
and votes on proposals after getting recommendations from appropriate local, State, Federal,
and Tribal stakeholders.
 
The name would commemorate Dr. Gary Jaroslow (1958-2017), a professor at the
Massachusetts Maritime Academy (MMA) from 2012 to 2017.  The proponent states that in
the months before his death, Dr. Jaroslow and his students found this “unique reef structure
seldom found in New England waters” and that they wish to name the feature after him “due
to his impact as a teacher and researcher that he had on his students.” The reef is an area
about 2.5 acres of northern coral (Astrangia poculata).
 
Please see my original email and the attached proposal packet for more details.
 
The BGN has not received any responses from your offices yet, but an email may have been



missed or responses mailed to the office may have been delayed.
 
A recommendation either in support or in opposition from your offices would help the BGN
evaluate the local opinion about the name. The BGN does not require a formal resolution if
the town or county does not feel it is necessary; an email reply from you with the
recommendations would be considered official. The BGN does not have the resources or the
mandate to get public input from all local landowners for each proposal it receives and instead
contacts local elected authorities for a recommendation, trusting that they represent the
views of those who elected them.
 
In order for the BGN to review all responses and vote on the issue in a timely manner, we ask
that, if possible, you respond by email with an opinion by July 27, 2023. If you need more time
to review, please let us know. Also, please note that if no response is received, the BGN will
the BGN will consider your opinion to be "no opinion" and will make a decision that might
affect the use of names in the Town of Bourne and Barnstable County.
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. Thank you for taking the time to
consider this request.
 
 
Sincerely,
 
Matt O’Donnell, research assistant
For Jennifer Runyon, research staff
U.S. Board on Geographic Names
12201 Sunrise Valley Drive, MS-523
Reston, VA 20192
 
 
cc:
The Honorable Melissa Ferretti, Clerk, mferretti@townofbourne.com
Marlene McCollem, Town Administrator, mmccollem@townofbourne.com
Dr. William A. Hubbard, proponent, whubbard@maritime.edu
 
 
Matt O'Donnell
BGN research staff
Phone: 703-648-4553
Email: mjodonnell@usgs.gov
 

From: O'Donnell, Matthew J 
Sent: Monday, February 6, 2023 4:31 PM



To: pmeier@townofbourne.com; balbert@capecod.gov
Cc: mferretti@townofbourne.com; mmccollem@townofbourne.com; whubbard@maritime.edu
Subject: request for recommendations about a proposal to name a reef in the Town of Bourne
 
The Honorable Peter J. Meier, Chair
Town of Bourne Selectmen
pmeier@townofbourne.com
 
Elizabeth Albert, County Administrator
Barnstable County
balbert@capecod.gov
 
Issue: request for recommendations from Town of Bourne and Barnstable County about a
proposal to officially name a reef of northern coral located between Gibbs Narrows and Little
Buttermilk Bay as Jaroslow Reef
 
 
Dear Chair Meier and Ms. Albert,
 
I work on the staff of the U.S. Board on Geographic Names (BGN), which is responsible by law
for standardizing geographic names for use by the Federal Government. The BGN accepts
proposals to name or rename geographic features and makes decisions on proposals based on
local opinion and recommendations. As a first step, the BGN asks staff to reach out to local
governments who have been elected to represent their citizens and other entities that might
have an interest in the proposal.
 
The name was submitted to the BGN by a Massachusetts Maritime Academy faculty member
and would commemorate Dr. Gary Jaroslow (1958-2017), a professor at the Massachusetts
Maritime Academy (MMA) from 2012 to 2017.  The proponent states that in the months
before his death, Dr. Jaroslow and his students found this “unique reef structure seldom
found in New England waters” and that they wish to name the feature after him “due to his
impact as a teacher and researcher that he had on his students.” The reef is an area about 2.5
acres of northern coral (Astrangia poculata).
 
The proponent notes that the reef is shallow and presents a navigation hazard and should be
named.
 
Please see the attached proposal packet for more details.  NOAA has no objections to the new
name.
 
To make an informed decision on the proposal, the BGN would like to know if your offices
either support or oppose this proposal and if there is opposition, the reason for your decision.



We will also ask for a recommendation from the Michigan State Names Authority.
 
The BGN is not proposing this name, but is asking for local feedback before voting to either
approve or not approve the name for official Federal use.
 
Please note that:

The BGN accepts and votes on proposals as long as those proposals meet the BGN’s
Principles and Policies.
A proposal may be to apply a new name to a currently unnamed geographic feature, or
to change an existing name, spelling, or location.
The BGN is not part of the U.S. Geological Survey; the USGS is just one of many member
agencies that have a vote on the BGN.
The BGN is reactive; it does not initiate these proposals except in rare cases of obvious
map labeling errors.
The BGN places importance on local opinion when it votes on any proposal. The BGN
has no requirement on how a local government develops its recommendation, as long
as it is provided to the BGN by the elected leaders or an office designated to speak for
them.
The BGN does not have the resources to contact every landowner that may be impacted
by the proposal.

Please feel free to share this proposal with any other groups that may have an interest such as
a local historical society.
 
The proposal is listed on the BGN's Quarterly Review List 449. Attached is a summary of the
proposal with a map, and the original proposal. To facilitate a response from your office, a
recommendation form is also attached, but your response may also just be sent in a reply to
this email.
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request and I look forward to hearing from you.
Meanwhile, if you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact us. We may be
contacted by e-mail at BGNEXEC@usgs.gov or mjodonnell@usgs.gov, or by telephone at (703)
648-4553.  
 
 
Sincerely,
 
Matt O’Donnell, research assistant
For Jennifer Runyon, research staff
U.S. Board on Geographic Names
12201 Sunrise Valley Drive, MS-523
Reston, VA 20192



 
 
cc:
The Honorable Melissa Ferretti, Clerk, mferretti@townofbourne.com
Marlene McCollem, Town Administrator, mmccollem@townofbourne.com
Dr. William A. Hubbard, proponent, whubbard@maritime.edu
 
 
Matt O'Donnell
BGN research staff
Phone: 703-648-4553
Email: mjodonnell@usgs.gov

 

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to
report this email as spam.



From: Marlene McCollem
To: Kathleen Thut; Maria Simone
Subject: Fwd: Raffle Win
Date: Thursday, June 1, 2023 2:35:49 PM

Can you please add this gift to the consent agenda for next Tuesday for acceptance?

Thank you!

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Brandon M. Esip" <BEsip@townofbourne.com>
Date: June 1, 2023 at 1:50:42 PM EDT
To: Marlene McCollem <mmccollem@townofbourne.com>
Subject: Raffle Win

Marlene,
 
Several members of our department recently attended the Massachusetts Chiefs of
Police Trade Show.  At the show, various vendors where holding raffles that were open
to anyone in attendance regardless of if they were customers of the vendor or not.
 
After the show was over, Lt. Stowe was contacted by one of those vendors, Stalker,
INC, and informed that he was the winner of their raffle.  The prize was a handheld
radar unit (Stalker II SDS – S/N AS020563).  The device is similar to other handheld
radar devices used by our officers for mobile speed enforcement. The value of the
device and its accessories is approximately $2,000.
 
I am respectfully requesting to have the Selectboard accept this device as a donation to
the department.  The winning of the raffle has no impact on our future business with
this vendor.
 
Please let me know if you need any more details.
 
Thank-you,
 
Brandon



















Policy Review Procedure 

 

*A “super majority” of a five member board is 4 of 5 people; 4 of 4 people; 3 
of 3 people. 
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I. Procedural Matters 
 
In procedural matters not covered by the Rules or any provisions of the Charter or Town 
Bylaws, or statute, the Select Board (“the Board”) shall be guided by Roberts Rules of Order, 
as most recently revised. 

 
II. Procedures for Establishing Policies and Procedures 

 
Adoption of new policies or changing existing policies regarding general town government is 
a responsibility of the Select Board (“the Board).  Policies will be adopted/amended only by 
the affirmative vote of a majority of members of the Board when such action has been 
scheduled on the agenda of a regular or special meeting. 
 
To permit time for study of all policies or amendments to policies and thus to provide an 
opportunity for interested parties to react to proposed policies and to provide amendments 
will be presented as an agenda item to the Board in the following sequence: 
 
1. Informational item – distributed with agenda and to Town Counsel 
2. Discussion item – first reading of proposed policy or policies 
3. Response from the Town Administrator; report from any committee with responsibility 

in the area addressed by the proposed policy; public discussion; Board discussion and 
directions for any redrafting  

4. Action, which may include further discussion, adoption, rejection, may be taken at the 
discussion at the second reading, or at a subsequent meeting. 

5. Town Counsel review prior to final reading. 
 

Amendments to the policy at the action stage will not require repetition of the sequence, 
unless the Board so directs. 
 
The Select Board may dispense with the above sequence to meet emergency conditions. 
 
Policies will be effective upon the date set by the Board.  This date will ensure that affected 
persons have an opportunity to become familiar with the requirements of the new policy 
prior to its implementation.  The Board may divert from policy by super majority1 vote of the 
members present. 

 
III. Responsibilities of the Officers of the Board 

 
The Chair shall: 

 Preside at all meetings of the Board at which s/he is present.  In doing so,  

 S/he shall maintain order in the meeting room, recognize speakers, call for votes, 
and preside over the discussion of agenda items; 

 Sign official documents that require the signature of the Chair, following a vote of 
the Board; 

 Call special meetings of the Board in accordance with the Open Meeting Law; 

 Prepare meeting agendas with the Town Administrator; 

                                                            
1 A “super majority” of a five member board is 4 of 5 people; 4 of 4 people; 3 of 3 people. 
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 Represent the Board at meetings, conferences, and other gatherings unless 
otherwise determined by the Board or delegated by the Chair; 

 Serve as spokesperson of the Board at Town Meetings and present the Board’s 
position unless otherwise determined by the Board or delegated by the Chair; 

 Arrange for the orientation of new members, unless otherwise noted; 
 

The Chair shall have the same rights as other members to offer and second motions and 
resolutions, to discuss questions, and to vote thereon. 
 
The Vice Chair shall act in the place of the Chair during his/her absence at Board 
meetings.  Should the Chair leave office, the Vice Chair shall assume the duties of the 
Chair until the Board elects a new Chair. 
 
Clerk of the Board shall sign all official documents requiring the signature of the Clerk, 
with the authorization of the Board, and shall be responsible for the minutes.  S/he is 
responsible for recording minutes of any portion of meetings held in executive session 
for which the Town Administrator or Assistant Town Administrator is not present. 

 
IV. Meetings of the Board 

 
A meeting called for any time other than the regular meetings2 shall be known as “special 
meetings.”  The same rules as those established for regular meetings shall apply, unless an 
unforeseen emergency requires a special meeting to be scheduled on a legal holiday.  
Special meetings shall be called by the Chair, in consultation with the Town Administrator, 
and with the informal consent of a majority of Board members, or whenever at least three 
(3) members of the Board make such a request in writing to the Chair or the Town 
Administrator, either whom shall give notice of such meeting. 
 
The Board shall conduct working sessions as it deems necessary.  Such meetings will be 
posted in accordance with Open Meeting Law.  A synopsis of transactions of informal 
meetings shall be made a part of the record of meeting minutes. 
 
The Board shall meet to review and vote on the Warrant per the requirements of the 
Charter. 
 
The Clerk of the Board is responsible for the minutes.  The Town Administrator is 
responsible for the process of arranging for minutes to be drafted, circulated, reviewed, and 
voted upon by the Board according to the Public Records Law.  A copy of the minutes shall 
be filed with the Office of the Town Clerk (Section 8-6(c) of the Charter). 

 
V. Meeting Procedures 

 
Board meetings shall be conducted in accordance with generally accepted rules note in 
Section 1, Procedural Matters.  It is the practice that application of said procedure may be 
on a relatively informal basis. 
 

                                                            
2 Tuesdays 
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A quorum shall consist of three members of the Board.  As a practical courtesy, the meeting 
will identify any action involving the Town regarding critical or environmental matters, the 
adoption of policy, or appointments to be taken, whenever practicable, with the full Board 
in attendance.  Actions by motions offered shall be seconded, discussed, and voted.  Split 
votes will be identified by name in the meeting minutes.  Equal yes/no votes result in a lost 
motion. 
 
When there is more than one candidate for an opening on a board/committee the Board 
will vote for each opening with the candidate having the most votes being placed in an open 
position.  This process will be repeated until all openings are filled.  If the result of the Board 
vote yields a 2, 2, 1 vote, the two candidates that received two votes will be placed in two of 
the openings. 
 
The Town Administrator or his/her designate, starting with the Assistant Town 
Administrator, shall attend, unless excused by the Chair of the Board at all meetings of the 
Board.  The Town Administrator shall attend in order to keep the Board informed and 
advised, and to recommend in all matters that fall within the jurisdiction of his/her office.  
S/he shall carry out the actions of the Board as they relate to the conduct and 
administration of Town affairs under his/her jurisdiction as indicated in the Charter. 

 
VI. Executive Session 

 
Where practicable, executive sessions shall be scheduled prior to the regularly scheduled 
meeting time of 7:00 PM.  Only items clearly allowed under the Open Meeting Law shall be 
included in executive session.  Prior to calling for a motion to adjourn into executive session, 
the Chair shall state the reasons for which an executive session is sought. 
 
The Chair shall also state whether or not the Board will reconvene in open session.  A 
majority of the members present and voting must vote to enter executive session by roll call 
vote. 
 
Draft minutes of executive sessions shall be available to the Clerk (of the Board) and Town 
Counsel in written form within 7 days of the session for edit and vote at the next executive 
session.  Unlike the case with open session, there is no right to tape record or videotape 
executive sessions.  The Board will then vote to disclose or withhold from disclosure the 
minutes depending on whether or not the reason for their being kept from disclosure still 
exists. 
 

 If the vote is to disclose, the minutes will be filed by the Clerk (of the Board) in the 
Town Clerk’s office. 

 If the minutes are voted to be withheld from disclosure they will be delivered by the 
Clerk (of the Board) as hard copies and kept in a confidential file in the Record 
Access Officer’s (RAO)3 files entitled “Withheld from Disclosure Select Board 
Executive Minutes.” 

 

                                                            
3 In Bourne, the Town Clerk is the RAO 



 

4 
 

The Clerk (of the Board) is responsible for this file and to bring all withheld from disclosure 
minutes before the Board for review once in every six months to determine if any should be 
disclosed.  This policy will help insure that closed session minutes are kept secret only as long as 
needed. 
 
Any member of the Board and the Town Administrator/Assistant Town Administrator may 
request to view the minutes “withheld from disclosure” in the Town Clerk’s Office through the 
process of signing and recording the date and time period of review.  Once viewed, all 
documents are required to be placed in a new envelope, sealing it, and returned to the file. 

 
VII. Agenda Procedures 

 
The Board’s business meetings generally shall be the first and third Tuesdays of the month.4  
The Board may call special meetings as required and as provided for by the Massachusetts 
Open Meeting Law. 
 
The Town Administrator, in conjunction with the Chair, bears primary responsibility for 
coordinating and planning the agenda.  Together they shall approve the agenda and 
schedule a realistic time period for each appointment, interview, conference, or other 
scheduled item of business.  Agenda requests shall be submitted to the Town Administrator 
and Chair for consideration by 12:00 noon on the Wednesday prior to the Tuesday business 
meeting.  When practical, best attempts to submit requests with a longer lead time is 
recommended.  Items added to the agenda after Wednesday at noon will be considered 
only out of necessity, emergency, or other cause satisfactory to the Town Administrator and 
the Chair. 
 
Agenda items may include: 
A. Call to order 
B. Vision/Mission of the Board 
C. Moment of silence for our troops and first responders, Pledge of Allegiance 
D. Public comment5 
E. Acceptance of meeting minutes ( as required) 
F. Scheduled appointments (as required) 
G. Hearings (as required) 
H. Report of the Town Administrator 
I. Committee reports 
J. Correspondence 
K. Other Select Board business – not open to deliberation 
L. Adjournment 
M. Agenda order as noted above unless altered publicly at the meeting. 

 
As a practical matter, Members of the Board, staff, the Town Administrator, or others who 
prepare reference material for consideration by the Board, the meeting should have such 
material available for Board members before the Thursday prior to the meeting.  If 
background information is insufficient or complicated, or if complex memos or motions are 

                                                            
4 Due to holidays, election days, town meetings, the Board may alter the first and third Tuesday schedule. 
5 Public comment shall be limited to non-agenda items and be no longer than 3 minutes. 



 

5 
 

presented at the meeting which were not included in the Board’s meeting packet, any Board 
member may request that the relevant item be tabled to allow Board members time for 
careful study of the material. 
 
The agenda shall be available to the public per the Open Meeting Law in Town Hall and on 
the Town of Bourne website. 

 
VIII. Correspondence 

 
Correspondences may include, but are not limited to, the following: 
 
A. Communications from town, state, or federal agencies. 
B. Communications from town committees or boards. 
C. Announcements of non-profit events. 
D. Letters or emails from the public.6 
 
Correspondences may be submitted to the Select Board/Town Administrator’s Office, to the 
Town Administrator and/or to the Chair.  Correspondences received before the Thursday 
prior to the Tuesday business meeting will be considered for inclusion.  Once received, it is 
the responsibility of the Town Administrator and Chair to review the correspondences to be 
included in public record.  Items of correspondence that are exempt from public disclosure 
pursuant to the Public Records Law (Chapter 4, Section 7 of the Massachusetts General 
Laws), or relate to subject matters that qualify for an executive session under the Open 
Meeting Law (Chapter 30A, Sections 18-25 of the Massachusetts General Laws), will be 
marked as “Confidential Correspondence” and will not be subject to review in public 
session, unless it coincides with an agenda item.  As appropriate, the Town Administrator, 
Chair, or Clerk will respond to each correspondence from D, noted above. 
 
The correspondences will be available in hard copy form and on the town website along 
with the agenda packets.  Any required action of the Board received within the 
correspondence shall be taken up no earlier than the next scheduled meeting. 
 
Non-agenda items that require subsidiary discussion should be placed as a regular item at 
the request of the proponent. 

 
IX. Appointments 

 
As part of the annual appointment process, the Town Administrator will ask incumbents 
whose terms will expire on June 30 about their availability for reappointment.  The Town 
Administrator will ensure that the Board receive by June 1st a list of appointment vacancies 
to be filled by the Board. 
 
The Board shall request each appointed committee chair to submit a report and written 
record of attendance for each member of his/her committee for the fiscal year.  Any 

                                                            
6 Correspondences may be submitted via hard copy letter to the Select Board/Town Administrator’s Office by mail 
or in person and date stamped.  Emails may also be considered public record.  Regardless of format, the 
correspondence must include name and address. 
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absences excused by the committee for good cause shall be noted in said record and report, 
along with any other information that might be helpful to the Board in making decisions 
concerning the appointment or reappointment of members to said committee.  The Board 
shall enforce Section 2.4.4 of the Town Bylaws concerning termination of membership due 
to absence at meetings. 
 
When the bylaw states, or when the Board or Town Administrator requests, a designee of 
another board or committee, the board or committee making the designation will vote the 
appointment of their representative.  The board or committee shall notify the Town 
Administrator of the action taken.  The Select Board shall take action of the 
recommendations(s) at the next business meeting. 
 
Upon an appointment to a board or committee, as authorized by the Town of Bourne 
Charter, the appointee shall receive a Certificate of Appointment signed by a majority of the 
members of the Board or Town Administrator.  Each appointee must present the signed 
appointment slip to the Town Clerk or his/her authorized designee to be sworn in.  The 
appointee shall have the Town Clerk/or designee sign and date the appointment slip and 
will bring the slip back to the Select Board/Town Administrator’s Office for their records.  
Once the appointee is sworn in by the Town Clerk the appointee is authorized to cast a vote 
at a meeting of the board or committee to which s/he is appointed. 
 
Committees in which members of the Select Board are seated either as ex-officio, 
committee as required by statute or as requested by outside governmental and non-
governmental agencies shall not be greater than one (1) year and shall not extend beyond 
an individual’s term of office unless otherwise specified. 

 
X. New Committee Procedures 

 
The Board will choose one of its members to attend the first meeting of a newly established 
committee.  Any board, committee or commission (“committee”) appointed by the Board 
shall be responsible to the Board. 
 
At the first meeting, the designated Board member will read the charge by the Board and 
answer any questions by committee members so that each member understands the scope 
of the committee.  Committee Meeting Procedures will also be given to each member and 
discussed.  The members of the committee will establish a regular meeting schedule and 
determine the date of the next meeting. 
 
The designated Board member shall conduct the initial election of officers of the committee.  
The committee may decide to hold the election of officers at the beginning of their second 
meeting; however, at no time shall a committee created by the Board be without officers 
after the conclusion of its third session.  No substantive business will be conducted before 
the election of officers.  By majority vote of the members who constitute the make-up of 
the committee, they shall elect a chair, vice-chair and clerk. 
 
In all procedural matters, the committee shall conduct its meetings in accordance with 
Robert’s Rules of Order.  In the absence of the chair, the vice chair shall conduct the 
meeting. 
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In accordance with the Open Meeting Law, the clerk of the committee or the recording 
secretary shall keep accurate minutes of the proceedings of the committee including 
executive session minutes, per the Open Meeting Law. 
 
Upon request, the committee shall send a written update of its actions/recommendations 
that were taken by a majority vote of the committee members to the Board.  The Board also 
reserves the right to request that the committee present this report in person at a Board’s 
meeting.  NOTE: per the Open Meeting, individual members of the committee may also ask 
that a member of the Board be present at a particular meeting as a member of the 
audience.  A formal request for a Board member to attend a meeting must be made by a 
vote of the majority of the committee. 
 
The chair shall prepare the agenda on behalf of the committee.  Any committee member 
may insert an agenda item for any meeting.  The chair or designee will post the agenda at 
Town Hall according to the Open Meeting Law. 

 
XI. Zoning By-Law, Special Permit Rules and Procedures 

 
The rules and procedures concerning Zoning By-laws, Special Permit Rules and Procedures 
have been prepared and adopted by the Board in compliance with General Laws Chapter 
40A, Section 9 as amended by Chapter 808 of the Acts of 1975.  They may be amended or 
rescinded by majority vote of the Board.  Said rules and procedures to become effective at 
such times as may be specified and upon filing a copy thereof with the Town Clerk. 
 
All applications for special permits authorized by the Zoning Bylaw to be issued by the Board 
shall be made in writing on such form or forms adopted by the Board and available at the 
offices of the Building Inspector, Select Board, Town Clerk or Engineering, as applicable. 
 
Said form shall be filed in quadruplicate with the Board and copy shall be filed with the 
Town Clerk.  All of said copies shall bear the signature of the applicant or his duly authorized 
agent or attorney. 
 
The applicant shall attach to his/her application a list of all parties in interest and their 
addresses as appear on the most recent tax list.  “Parties in interest” as defined in General 
Laws Chapter 40A, Section 11, as amended, shall mean the applicant, owner of land for 
which the permit is sought (if different than the applicant), abutters, owners of land directly 
opposite on any public or private street or way and abutters to abutters within 300 feet of 
the property line, the Bourne Planning Board, and the Planning Boards of Falmouth, 
Wareham, Sandwich and Plymouth. 
 
Applications shall state the section of the Zoning Bylaw for which the Special Permit is 
sought. 
 
All applications at the time of filing shall be accompanied by: 
 
1. FOUR (4) prints of the latest recorded plan of the land which will be affected, or in cases 

where no such plan exists, FIVE (5) prints of a plan of the land endorsed by a registered 
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engineer or land surveyor.  
 

2. FOUR (4) prints of the plot showing the exact location of existing and proposed 
buildings, signs, and other structures. 

 
Such additional information and plans, as may be required, under the Site Plan Review 
provisions of the Zoning Bylaw, or any other applicable provisions of the Zoning Bylaw. 
 
A filing fee payable to the Town of Bourne in the amount of $250.00 for advertising and 
mailing costs. 
 
The Board, at its discretion, may dismiss (without prejudice) an application which fails to 
comply with the foregoing requirements. 
 
Appendix 
 
NOTICE OF HEARING 
Notice of hearing will be given by the Board in accordance with General Laws Chapter 40A, 
Section 11, as amended, by mailing and publication. 
 
A. Hearings 

An open public hearing will be held at the time and place specified in the notice of the 
hearing. 
1. The hearing will proceed as follows: 

a. The Chair will call the meeting to order and read the notice of hearing as 
published. 

b. The Chair shall inform those present at the hearing of the time 
requirements under Chapter 40A, Section 17, as amended, for appealing of 
the decision of the Board. 

c. The applicant or his representative shall present the case to the Board. 
d. Parties of Interest at the hearing shall be heard. 
e. Town representatives may be heard. 
f. The hearing shall be closed and no further evidence shall be heard. 

B. Decisions 
1. All decisions of the Board shall be made in writing and shall contain, but not limited 

to, the following: 
a. Date decision rendered 
b. Number of Special Permit 
c. Name and address of applicant 
d. The place, time and date of the public hearing 
e. Findings of facts 
f. Statement of applicable law 
g. Decision of the Board 
h. Roll-call vote setting forth the vote of each member of the Board 
i. As statement of right of appeal pursuant to General Laws, Chapter 40A, 

Section 17, as amended 
2. A copy of the decision shall be filed with the Town Clerk. 
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3. A decision granting a special permit shall be effective after the appeal period has 
expired and an appropriate notice has been filed by the Town Clerk with the 
Registry of Deeds.  A fee for the Registry of Deeds filing shall be paid to the Town 
Clerk by the applicant. 

4. Duplicate copies of the decision shall be mailed or delivered to the applicant or his 
agent or attorney, the owner of the property, the Building Inspector, Planning 
Board, Board of Health, and all parties in interest who at the time of the hearing 
request a copy. 

C. Records of Proceedings 
1. The Board shall cause to be made a detailed record of its proceedings, indicating the 

vote of each member upon each question, or if absent or failing to vote, indicating 
such fact. 

2. Original summary account shall be kept with the case record in the office of the 
Board, a copy to be filed with the Town Clerk. 

3. All summary accounts shall be signed by the Clerk of the Board who shall be the 
keeper of the records of said Board. 

 
SELECT BOARD 
Peter J. Meier, Chair 
Judith MacLeod-Froman, Vice Chair 
James Potter, Clerk 
George Slade 
Jared MacDonald 
 
Adopted on August 28, 2001 
Amended November 12, 2002 by adding section 2.4.2 
Amended July 13 2004 – Special Permit Rules & Procedures added 
Revised: May 16, 2006 
Revised: November 21, 2006  
Revised: May 1, 2007 
Revised: April 29, 2008 
Revised: December 17, 2013 
Revised: February 24, 2015 
Revised: September 25, 2018, Comprehensive Revision 

 
 



Select Board 
Minutes of Tuesday, May 9, 2023 

Bourne Veterans’ Community Center  
Buzzards Bay, MA 

Or Virtually 

 
TA Marlene McCollem 
ATA Liz Hartsgrove 
 

Select Board  

Peter Meier, Chair 
Jared MacDonald, Vice Chair 
Melissa Ferretti, Clerk 
Judith Froman 
Mary Jane Mastrangelo 
 
Others: Town Administrator Marlene McCollem (virtual), Erica Flemming, Finance Director (virtual), 
Mike Ellis, Town Accountant (virtual), Elmer Clegg, Stephen Mealy, John York (virtual), Sarah Hannon 
(virtual), Mike Galla (virtual), John Carroll (virtual), Bobby Williams (virtual), James Kraniotakis, 
Connie Merigo, Susie Holmes, Scott Froman, Pat Nemeth, Laurie York (virtual), Marilyn Crane, Paule 
O’Neil , Sally Curtin, Laura Bergeron, and Krissanne Caron.  
 
The Zoom Chat will not be monitored.  Participants who wish to speak must raise the hand icon until the 
Chair asks them to unmute.  Note this meeting is being recorded for live broadcast and televised replay 
by Bourne TV.  If anyone is audio or visual recording, please acknowledge it at this time. 
 
Michael Rausch, Bourne Enterprise, acknowledged that he is recording this meeting.  
 
Zoom Meeting ID:  869 5775 5505            Password :  BOURNE 
 
If anyone from the public wishes to access the meeting, they can do so by calling the following 
conference line:  1-929-205-6099 entering the ID/pass above. 
 
All items within the meeting agenda are subject to deliberation and vote(s) by the Select Board.  
 
7:00  PM Call Public Session to Order in Open Session 
 

1. Moment of Silence to recognize our Troops and our public safety personnel. 
 

2. Salute to the Flag.   
 

3. Vision:  Bourne is a proud community that embraces change while respecting the rich heritage 
of the town and its villages. It is a municipality based on strong fiscal government with a 
durable economy that recognizes the rights of all citizens, respects the environment, especially 
the coastal areas of the community and the amenities that it affords. Bourne embraces excellent 
education, and offers to its citizens a healthy, active lifestyle. 

 





















Select Board 
Minutes of Tuesday, May 23, 2023 

Bourne Veterans’ Community Center  
Buzzards Bay, MA 

Or Virtually 

 
TA Marlene McCollem 
ATA Liz Hartsgrove 
 

Select Board  (7:00 – 7:13) 

Peter Meier, Chair 
Jared MacDonald, Vice Chair 
Melissa Ferretti, Clerk 
Mary Jane Mastrangelo 
Anne-Marie Siroonian 
 
Select Board  (7:14 – 9:12) 

Mary Jane Mastrangelo, Chair 
Melissa Ferretti, Vice Chair 
Anne-Marie Siroonian, Clerk 
Peter Meier 
Jared MacDonald 
 
Others: Rusty Scupper (virtual), Elmer Clegg (virtual), Jennifer Copeland (virtual), Christopher Farrell, 
Steve Strojny, Stephen Mealy, Kevin Hough, Shawn Patterson, DPW Director, Jimmy Boyle, Kelly 
Collins, and John York (virtual). 
 
The Zoom Chat will not be monitored.  Participants who wish to speak must raise the hand icon until the 
Chair asks them to unmute.  Note this meeting is being recorded for live broadcast and televised replay 
by Bourne TV.  If anyone is audio or visual recording, please acknowledge it at this time. 
 
If anyone from the public wishes to access the meeting, they can do so by calling the following 
conference line:  1-929-205-6099  
 
Zoom Meeting ID/Call in ID:  869 5775 5505            Password :  BOURNE 
 
All items within the meeting agenda are subject to deliberation and vote(s) by the Select Board.  
 
7:00  PM Call Public Session to Order in Open Session 
 
 Chair Meier took a point of personal privilege to recognize Ann- Marie Siroonian as being at 

her first regular session as a Select Board member.  He said that Ms. Siroonian brings a lot of 
experience to the board.  

 
 Chair Meier also said that the Select Board just had an executive session and he read aloud a 

statement that came from that meeting. Chair Meier said that the Select Board received a 
complaint concerning a personnel matter in the Town.  The Select Board diligently reviewed 

















 
 

 

Select Board’s Correspondence 

June 6, 2023 

 

A. DEP letter  - Federal Policy Quality Assurance Project Plan 2023 

B. Email from B. Kromer re bridge replacement alternatives 

C. Email from J. York re pedestrian/bicycle routes info from 5/17/23 bridges open 

house 

D. Email from J. York re the Senators’ & Congressmans’ letter to the Federal 

Highway Administration. 

E. FEMA violations letter – 2nd notices “returned to sender” 

F. Bourne Recreation Authority Letter – Notice of Vacancy  



 

 
 
 

 

 

Maura T. Healey 

Governor 

 

Kimberley Driscoll 

Lieutenant Governor 

 

Rebecca L. Tepper 

Secretary 

 

Bonnie Heiple  
   Commissioner 

 

This information is available in alternate format. Please contact Melixza Esenyie at 617-626-1282. 

TTY# MassRelay Service 1-800-439-2370 

MassDEP Website: www.mass.gov/dep 
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 May 24, 2023 
 

Impact Area Groundwater Study Program 
ATTN:  Mr. Shawn Cody, Program Manager 
1807 West Outer Road 
Camp Edwards, MA 02542 
 

RE: BOURNE – BWSC 
Release Tracking Number: 4-0015031 
Joint Base Cape Cod (JBCC) 
Draft Uniform Federal Policy – Quality 
Assurance Project Plan – 2023 Update for 
Source Response for Unexploded 
Ordnance at the Central Impact Area - 
RTC, Comments 

Dear Mr. Cody: 
 
The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) has received the Impact Area 
Groundwater Study Program (IAGWSP) responses to comments (the RTC) dated May 4, 2023, issued in 
response to MassDEP comments dated April 14, 2023, for the document “Draft Uniform Federal Policy – 
Quality Assurance Project Plan – 2023 Update for Source Response for Unexploded Ordnance at the 
Central Impact Area” (UFP-QAPP) dated March 2023.  The UFP-QAPP describes the methods, procedures, 
and technical approach to perform a Source Response for munitions and explosives of concern that are a 
threat to groundwater at the Central Impact Area.  The RTC included a Draft Final UFP-QAPP. 
 
MassDEP has no comments on the RTC and no comments on the Draft Final UFP-QAPP. 
 
Please incorporate this letter into the Administrative Record for the Central Impact Area operable unit.  If 
you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (508) 946-2871 or Kendall Walker at 
(508) 946-2846. 

Sincerely,  
 
 

  
Leonard J. Pinaud, Chief                                                                                     
Federal Site Management  
Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup 

P/kw 
Ec:   Upper Cape Select Boards  

Upper Cape Boards of Health  
JBCC Cleanup Team                                                                               
MassDEP Boston/Southeast Region 
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Maria Simone

From: Anne-Marie Siroonian
Sent: Monday, May 29, 2023 1:47 PM
To: Marlene McCollem
Subject: FW: Form submission from: Contact Us

From: Anne-Marie Siroonian 
Sent: Monday, May 29, 2023 1:46 PM 
To: Marlene McCollem 
Subject: FW: Form submission from: Contact Us 

Hi Marlene,  
Most recent response to my email from Barry to add to correspondence 
Thank you! 
Anne-Marie 

From: Barry Kromer  
Sent: Friday, May 26, 2023 9:47 AM 
To: Anne-Marie Siroonian 
Subject: Re: Form submission from: Contact Us 

Good morning, Anne-Marie, 
Thank you very much for the reply. I have tried to show the facts and evidence to Senator Cyr and 
Moran, and Rep Diggs, plus, Rep. Keating, Governor Healey, and I have talked with the USACE rep 
at the open house 2 weeks ago. It appears that both Keating and Healey won't respond( although I 
have another call in to the governor) and the MassDOT and USACE just overlooked both the tunnel 
and "fill in the canal" options point blank and just went ahead with "bridges". Maybe they thought no 
one would look at that 600 page report. I urge anyone who agrees with me to do their own research 
and not just take the facts I have found, they are facts, but maybe there is something else out there 
that would make the bridges actually a good option. I personally think they are the worse( if not most 
expensive and disruptive) option at this point. If anyone has any questions, I would be happy to 
answer them. 
Have a good Memorial Day weekend. 
Best regards, 
Barry 
 
On Friday, May 26, 2023 at 09:40:37 AM EDT, Anne-Marie Siroonian <asiroonian@townofbourne.com> wrote:  
 
 
Thank you Barry for expressing your concerns to us in regards to the Bourne bridges project. We will ensure your email 
will become part of the correspondence at our next public meeting. 
 
Regards, 
Anne-Marie Siroonian 
Selectboard member - Clerk 
________________________________ 
From: Barry L Kromer via VTH-RC1 [cmsmailer@civicplus.com] 
Sent: Thursday, May 25, 2023 10:25 AM 
To: Anne-Marie Siroonian 
Subject: Form submission from: Contact Us 
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Submitted on Thursday, May 25, 2023 - 10:25am 
Submitted by anonymous user: 2601:19d:403:5100:89f7:bfb6:7ac7:4187 
Submitted values are: 
 
Name: Barry L Kromer 
Email:  
Subject: Bourne/Sagamore bridge replacement? 
Message: 
Good day! I recently sent a contact response regarding the bridge "replacement". I attended the recent open house and 
spoke with many of the current principals of this ongoing planning. I have some additional information that no one seems 
to want to hear. I read that bridge report that has started this whole project. I don't think that enough people read that 
report nor did they see what the MassDOT/USACE did with the information in that report, since the information in that 
report would NOT support replacing the bridge, but would, in fact, support either building tunnels or actually the best 
option, which is fill in the canal and construct a land roadway. In a nutshell, the report says the tunnel would be $1.2 
BILLION dollars. In my world of math, that's $2.8 BILLION LESS than the current $4 BILLION for a bridge replacement. 
The least expensive...BY 100 TIMES...would be to fill in the canal and put land roadways in. That cost( and the data is 
readily available) is $40 MILLION..MILLION NOT BILLION. That does not even address the added safety of an 
evacuation route off Cape. I called Rep Keating. No response, he's still trying to get money for the replacement. Governor 
Healey, no response, trying to give $700 MILLION for the replacement. She could just take some of that $700 MILLION 
and just complete the roadway. If you have any questions, please let me know. Someone has to use some common 
sense and not replace these bridges. 
Best regards, 
Barry L Kromer 
 
The results of this submission may be viewed at: 
https://www.townofbourne.com/node/189686/submission/9651 
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Maria Simone

From: jyork@cataumet-arts.org
Sent: Monday, May 22, 2023 5:17 PM
To: All Select Board; Marlene McCollem
Cc: Timothy Lydon
Subject: MassDOT Project 608020, Questions from May 17, 2023, Open House
Attachments: mime-attachment.ics

Dear Select Board,  
 
Below are comments and question from conversations at the Canal Bridges Open House on May 17. I have 
submitted these comments to MassDOT Major Projects and to Bryan Cordeiro, MassDOT Project 608020 
Program Manager. 
 
The first topic of these comments, concerning the project area and Gallo Arena, and the example of walking or 
cycling from the High School to Gallo Arena discussed in the third topic are perhaps the most important of 
these comments. The Bourne South interchange portion of the Canal Area Program will determine for many 
years to comment the arrangement of roadways, sidewalks and paved paths in what is now the area of the 
Bourne Rotary. It would be a shame and foolish for that arrangement not to include a truly safe and convenient 
pedestrian and bicycle route from Bourne High School and from Upper Cape Tech to the Gallo Arena, as well 
as safe and convenient access from the Canal path to the Arena. 
 
I hope the Select Board, other Town officials, and the Bourne Recreation Authority will join me in requesting 
that the project study area include the Gallo Arena and that a safe and convenient pedestrian and bicycle route 
from the Bourne Schools to the Gallo Arena be a non-negotiable requirement for Project 608020. 
 
Thank you for your attention to transportation issues and for your support of Bourne Public Schools, Upper 
Cape Cod Regional Technical High School, and the Gallo Ice Arena. 
 
John York 

 
P.O. Box 497 
Cataumet, MA 02534 

 
 
. . . . 
From: j  
Date: May 22, 2023 at 1:57:02 PM EDT 
To: bryan.cordeiro@state.ma.us, MassDOTMajorProjects@dot.state.ma.us 
Cc: Cassandra Ostrander <cassandra.ostrander@dot.gov>, Massachusetts.fhwa@dot.gov 
Subject: MassDOT Project 608020, Questions from May 17, 2023, Open House 
 
Bryan, 
 
Thank you to you and the Project 608020 team for a well run Open House on May 17 at the Bourne Veteran’s 
Memorial Community Building. 
 
There were several questions that came up at the Open House that were left for follow-up answers. Could you 
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provide answer to those I include here: 
 
1. Change of project scope and project area 
 
The project area changed significantly between the November 2021 Public Information Meeting and the 
publication of the March 2023 Public Involvement Plan. Can you tell me the date of that change? Is there a 
document or correspondence which officially established that change? Can you provide me a copy of such 
document(s) or correspondence? 
 
When and how were Stakeholders notified of the change of project area? 
 
Proposed mainline alignment for the Bourne Bridge replacement includes considerable disruption of the Bourne 
Recreation Authority’s Scenic Park Campground. It is reasonable to assume that mitigation for disruptions or 
takings of Recreation Authority leased land at Scenic Park might be provided at or near any of the Recreation 
Authority’s facilities or leased land. It would make sense to include all Bourne Recreation Authority leased 
property in the project area. 
 
It is also reasonable to assume that beneficial solutions or mitigation for less than beneficial solutions of Bourne 
South interchange design might include improvements along Sandwich Road to the Gallo Ice Arena and/or 
access from the Canal path to the Gallo Arena. 
 
The recently published downsized project area does not include the Gallo Arena or Sandwich Road near the 
Arena. The Gallo Arena is a practice and competition venue for both Bourne High School and Upper Cape Tech 
hockey teams (boys and girls) as well as Sandwich High School Hockey teams and other Bourne students who 
participate in the Bourne Skating Club. A safe, convenient pedestrian and bicycle routes connecting Bourne 
High School and Upper Cape Technical School to the Gallo Arena are essential to local area mobility. 
 
In January 2023 I submitted comments recommending that project 608020 include improvements for pedestrian 
and bicycle access to the Gallo Arena and along Sandwich Road between the Gallo arena and the Upper Cape 
Cod Regional school entrance. Did the project team receive other more compelling public input requesting that 
the Gallo Arena be excluded from the project area? 
 
2. Depiction of designated bicycle routes and greenways in project documents 
 
I submitted a comment on January 24, 2023, stating that Project 608020 documents should contain specific 
descriptions of Bay State Greenways and other Greenways as required by MassDOT Policy directive P-13-
0001, Sections III.2.A and III.2.B. In a March 21, 2023, email response the project team indicated that I could 
find descriptions of existing pedestrian and bicycle transportation facilities in Section 2.6 of the Cape Cod 
Canal Transportation Study final report, October 2019. 
 
My comment of January 24, 2023, specifically identified three greenways that I believe should have been 
represented in Project 608020 documents. Those are the Bay State Greenway Boston to Cape Cod Corridor 
(also known as the Claire Saltonstall Memorial Bikeway and as Massachusetts Bicycle Route One), the Bay 
State Greenway Nashua River to Buzzard’s Bay Corridor and the East Coast Greenway. I am unable to find a 
description or depiction in section 2.6 of the Cape Cod Canal Transportation Study, nor anywhere else in the 
Study’s final report, of any of the Greenways I mentioned in my comments. 
 
Can the project team inform me where in Project 608020 documents I may find a depiction or description of 
any of these greenways within the project area? 
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I am unable to find a depiction of any of these Greenways in any document associated with Project 608020, 
other than the recently published Project 608020 Environmental Notification Form (ENF). Figures 6.2 and 
6.3 on pages 93 and 94 of ENF Attachment 1, Project Narrative, show existing transportion facilities in the 
608020 Project area. These maps include a depiction of the route of the Claire Saltonstall Memorial Bikeway 
through the project area. However, the Claire Saltonstall Bikeway Route presented in the ENF attachment 
differs from the route depiction provided on March 10, 2023, by MassDOT GIS staff and verified by the 
MassDOT Bicycle and Pedestrian Coordinator on March 14, 2023, as the route officially approved by 
MassDOT. 
 
Project 608020 ENF: 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/kh518y5jqb9a2dd/CAPE%20COD%20BRIDGES%20PROGRAM_ENVIRONME
NTAL%20NOTIFICATION%20FORM_4-28-23.pdf?dl=0 
 
MassDOT GIS map of the Clair Saltonstall Memorial Bikeway, March 10, 2023: 
https://massdot.maps.arcgis.com/home/webmap/viewer.html?webmap=aae7d2a012ad49e9a0b191a129f167
4b. 
 
The Bay State Greenway Nashua River to Buzzard’s Bay corridor and the East Coast Greenway are not 
depicted in the ENF or its attachments. 
 
The East Coast Greenway route is available online: 
 
https://map.greenway.org/?loc=13,41.76491,-70.55609 
 
Additional information about the East Coast Greenway is available on the ECG website or by contacting the 
Greenway’s Northern New England manager via the contact link on the “our team” email page of the website. 
 
East Coast Greenway: https://www.greenway.org/ 
“our team” page with contact links: https://www.greenway.org/about/our-team 
 
A route map of the Bay State Greenway corridors including the Nashua River to Buzzard’s Bay Corridor may 
be found on page 7 of MassDOT’s 2011 Bay State Greenway presentation: 
 
https://www.ctps.org/data/calendar/pdfs/2011/9.14_BSG_Presentation.pdf 
 
Please relate the above sources to Jill McLaughlin of Stantec who asked for references for Greenway routes in 
the Sagamore study area and to whomever is developing maps of the study areas or alternatives for the Bourne 
North interchange. 
 
3. Lack of depiction of proposed pedestrian and bicycle facilities, lack of opportunity for pedestrians and 
cyclists to participate in evaluation of alternatives and lack of opportunity for ENF reviewers to understand 
proposed healthy transportation facilities or estimate overall emissions for proposed alternatives 
 
Project 608020 presentations of design alternatives for connecting roadways have provided opportunities for 
motorists to understand various interchange alternatives, imagine their driving experience negotiating those 
interchanges, and make informed assessments of the relative merit of each alternative. The presentations have 
not provided that same information or opportunity for pedestrians or cyclists. 
 
Project 608020 presentations of design alternatives for bridge approach interchanges at the Town of Bourne 
Select Board meeting of March 21, 2023, during virtual public information meetings of March 22, 2023, and 
March 29, 2023, at the Open House of May 17, 2023, and in the draft ENF contain descriptions and depictions 
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of motor vehicle facilities sufficient to understand and discuss at a conceptual level how a motorist would 
proceed through the interchanges from any point of origin to any destination. The presentations include 
conceptual level depictions sufficient to understand of the number and potential type of intersections, merges, 
lane changes, roadway segment lengths, roadway width and roadway grades a motorist might encounter 
transiting the interchange. The presentations do not include similar information for pedestrian and bicycle users, 
were not sufficient to understand and discuss at a conceptual level how a pedestrian or cyclist would proceed 
through the interchanges and were not sufficient to understand the number and length of on-road travel 
segments, the number and length of off-road facilities (dedicated or shared-use paths), number and type of 
intersections, roadway crossings or roadway to path transitions a pedestrian or cyclist would encounter when 
transiting the interchanges. For many or most origin destination pairs it is not be possible to determine even the 
general route a pedestrian or cyclist would follow or trip distance to transit the interchange. In no case would it 
be possible from the presentations to make a conceptual level comparison of safety, convenience or comfort for 
a pedestrian or bicycle transiting one of the roadway interchange options versus another. 
 
When asked at the Open House how a high school teacher/hockey coach who walked or cycled to work at the 
Bourne High School would get to the Gallo Ice Arena for after school practice, a trip which would require 
transiting the Bourne South interchange, the Project Manager was unable to answer the question for any of the 
Bourne South Interchange alternatives, and stated that was not a problem the project is addressing at the present 
time. If the question had been driving a car from the High School to the Arena, the answer would have been 
available for each alternative. 
 
USDOT rules requires all transportation projects to provide for participation of all roadway users to participate 
throughout the planning process. USDOT and FHWA policy states that all federally funded projects should 
encourage the use of Healthy Transportation alternatives. MEPA and NEPA environmental reviews require the 
project proponents to provide information sufficient to assess overall emission impacts of any project. 
 
USDOT Policy Statement on Bicycle and Pedestrian Accommodation Regulations and Reccomendations: 
https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/environment/bicycle_pedestrian/guidance/policy_accom.cfm 
 
Interchange alternatives depicted in the draft ENF do not provide sufficient information on healthy 
transportation facilities to determine level of service provided to healthy transportation users or to estimate 
likely healthy transportation utilization or resulting emissions impacts of any of the alternatives. Without 
depictions of proposed pedestrian and bicycle facilities throughout each interchange, the ENF is not complete. 
 
Thank you again for a well run Open House and for continuing to make improvements to public involvement in 
this important project. 
 
John York 

 
P.O. Box 497 
Cataumet, MA 02534 

 
 
. . . . 
From: Erica Blonde <eblonde@hntb.com> 
Date: March 21, 2023 at 9:39:33 AM EDT 
To: jyork@cataumet-arts.org 
Subject: Responses to Questions 

  
Dear Mr. York,  
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Thank you for your recent comments. Please see a combined response below.  
  
The Public Involvement Plan has been posted to the MassDOT Cape Cod Bridges website. Comments on the Plan are 
welcome through the online comment tool or an email/letter to MassDOT Major Projects. Relatedly, as committed to in 
the Public Involvement Plan, MassDOT is currently working on the formation of an Advisory Group with the first meeting 
planned to occur in Spring 2023. MassDOT will continue to post the topics to be discussed at scheduled public meetings 
in advance. Following public meetings, materials will continue to be posted in the program documents section of the 
website, available at https://www.mass.gov/lists/documents-cape-cod-bridges-program. Also regarding the website, 
MassDOT will post a list of other MassDOT projects in the study area with links as available. MassDOT is also committed 
to posting updates on program activities to the website as they become available. Questions regarding ongoing 
maintenance activities should be directed to the US Army Corp of Engineers (USACE). 
  
Regarding the grant opportunities, MassDOT has received a letter of support from the Cape Cod Commission for the 
past BIP application. MassDOT will continue coordination with the Cape Cod Commission and also include Town of 
Bourne. 
  
With regards to the email list and public comments. We maintain an active list of nearly 4,000 individuals who receive 
program updates including when new information is posted to the program website and when meetings are scheduled. 
Due to privacy concerns, comments received from members of the public are not posted on the website. We have 
developed a living FAQ sheet to respond to the most asked questions that was sent to the stakeholder list on Friday, 
March 17th. 
  
Finally, MassDOT is committed to meeting its Healthy Transportation Policy for the Cape Cod Bridges Program. Prior to 
the start of the program, MassDOT completed the Cape Cod Transportation Study. The study is also posted on 
MassDOT’s website. This study included close coordination with the USACE as they prepared the Cape Cod Canal Bridges 
Major Rehabilitation Study.  
  
The purpose of the Cape Cod Transportation Study was to better understand the transportation issues in the canal area 
with a goal to improve transportation mobility and accessibility in the Cape Cod Canal area and provide reliable year-
round connectivity over the Canal and between the Sagamore and Bourne Bridges. Section 2.6 of the study report 
describes existing conditions and mapping related to existing and proposed multi-modal transportation in the project 
area including: Pedestrian, Bicycle, Transit, Bus, Rail, Ferry, Airline, Intelligent Transportation Systems, Park and Ride 
Lots, and Rest Areas. 
  
The project was approved for design by MassDOT’s Project Review Committee on December 19, 2019.  
  
Erica 
  
Erica Blonde, AICP (she/her) 
Associate Vice President 
Equity and Engagement Practice Manager 
Tel (617) 532-2241   
  
HNTB CORPORATION 
CELEBRATING 65 YEARS IN MASSACHUSETTS 
31 St. James Avenue, Suite 300, Boston, MA 02116  |  www.hntb.com 

■ 105 YEARS OF INFRASTRUCTURE SOLUTIONS 
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This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to 
whom they are addressed. If you are NOT the intended recipient and receive this communication, please delete this 
message and any attachments. Thank you. 
 

. . . . 
From: Major, Charles (DOT) 
Date: March 10, 2023 at 10:26:38 AM EST 
To: jyork  
Cc: Sutton, Peter (DOT) 
Subject: Re: MassDOT GIS route data layer(s) - Stand Alone map of Claire Saltonstall Bike Route 1 
  
Hi John, 
 
Our team created an updated web map of the Claire Saltonstall Bikeway for you. You can view it here: 
https://massdot.maps.arcgis.com/home/webmap/viewer.html?webmap=aae7d2a012ad49e9a0b191a129f167
4b. 
 
This map is the 2023 updated version currently being used by MassDOT and the Cape Cod Commission in its 
ongoing Bike Wayfinding signage project. Please let me know if you have any additional questions about the 
map. 
 
Pete Sutton, MassDOT's Bicycle and Pedestrian Coordinator who I've cc'ed on this email, should be reaching 
out to connect with you about your other concerns. 
 
Best, 
Charles 
 
. . . . 

From: "Sutton, Peter (DOT)" <peter.sutton@state.ma.us> 
Date: March 14, 2023 at 12:51:27 PM EDT 
To: jyork@cataumet-arts.org 
Subject: MassDOT GIS route data layer(s) - Stand Alone map of Claire Saltonstall Bike Route 1 
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Maria Simone

From: jyork@cataumet-arts.org
Sent: Monday, May 22, 2023 8:08 AM
To: All Select Board; Marlene McCollem
Cc: Timothy Lydon
Subject: MassDOT Project 608020 - Senators’ and Congressman’s letter to FHWA
Attachments: 2023.05.16 Letter to Federal Highway Administration re Cape Bridges Technical 

Review.pdf

Dear Select Board,  
 
An article on MassDOT’s Bridge Replacement Open House in the May 18 Cape Cod Times also describes a 
letter from Senators Warren and Markey and Congressman Keating to the Federal Highway Administrator 
asking the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) to expedite its review of the Canal Bridges program. 
 
Cape Cod Times article, May 18, 2023: 
https://www.capecodtimes.com/story/news/local/2023/05/18/open-houses-bridges-rebuild-held-in-bourne-
lawmakers-seek-urgency/70218251007/ 
 
Letter from Senators and Congressman to Federal Highway Administrator: 
https://www.warren.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/2023.05.16%20Letter%20to%20Federal%20Highway%20Admi
nistration%20re%20Cape%20Bridges%20Technical%20Review 
.pdf 
 
There are several items in the letter that deserve attention. 
 
First, the letter emphasizes the importance of making progress quickly, but does not mention concerns such as 
providing time and opportunity for public input or ensuring the project design is responsive to public needs. 
 
Second, the letter refers to a current FHWA review of the bridges replacement project, describes the importance 
of that review to the future of the bridges project, and requests that the FHWA complete that review by June 2 
and provide a draft report by June 16. The letter also describes four days of meetings between FHWA, the US 
Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) and MassDOT starting Monday, May 22 (today). 
 
Third, the letter acknowledges that the Sagamore and Bourne Bridges are Federal assets and recognizes a 
Federal responsibility to ensure that the bridge replacement project is well positioned to compete for Federal 
funds, but does not recognize a Federal responsibility to provide means for persons to cross the Canal and does 
not recognize a Federal responsibility to provide funds for bridge replacement. 
 
If the Town or Town officers, departments or residents desire to have input on the future and direction of this 
project, it would be wise to provide that input to the Federal Highway Administration immediately so that it 
may be considered during the current review and the review meetings in this week of May 22. 
 
I recognize that my suggestion that the Select Board act immediately may not be possible at this time. I do not 
believe that is the fault of the Town or it’s officers. I believe MassDOT and the FHWA should have advised the 
Town of the current review and should have solicited Town input. 
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If the Town was not aware of this review in time to register its concerns with the reviewers, it would be wise to 
remind the FHWA, MassDOT and our Senators and Congressman that in order for the Town to participate in 
the planning process, the Town should be informed of relevant activities far enough in advance to follow 
required municipal procedures in preparing comments or response. Typically that would be at least three weeks 
to allow time for the Select Board to schedule an agenda item, receive input and deliberate the content of any 
correspondence representing the Town’s interests or concerns. 
 
Thank you for the attention Select Board members, other town officers and staff have devoted this project, and 
for any action Select Board might take to convey the Town’s or its residents interests to the project proponents 
and reviewers. 
 
John York 

 
P.O. Box 497 
Cataumet, MA 02534 

 
 
Letter from Senators and Congressman to Federal Highway Administrator: 
 

  

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to report this email as 
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Maria Simone

From: Elizabeth Hartsgrove
Sent: Friday, May 19, 2023 4:24 PM
To: All Select Board; Marlene McCollem; Timothy Lydon; Ken Murphy
Cc: Kathleen Thut
Subject: FEMA Violations - 2nd Notices
Attachments: 35 Starboard Rd - 2nd FEMA Violation Letter May 18, 2023.pdf; 40 Old Monument Rd - 

2nd FEMA Violation Letter May 18, 2023.pdf; 43 Harbor Dr - 2nd FEMA Violation Letter 
May 18, 2023.pdf; 49 Jefferson Rd - 2nd FEMA Violation Letter May 18, 2023.pdf; 53 
Wianno Rd - 2nd FEMA Violation Letter May 18, 2023.pdf; 61 Maryland Ave - 2nd 
FEMA Violation Letter May 18, 2023.pdf; 154 Philips Rd - 2nd FEMA Violation Letter 
May 18, 2023.pdf; 160 Main St - 2nd FEMA Violation Letter May 18, 2023.pdf; 310 
Circuit Ave - 2nd FEMA Violation Letter May 18, 2023.pdf

Good afternoon, 
Please find attached 2nd notices to properties within the Town who are in violation of flood zone construction 
regulation/code. 
 
As you will see in these notifications, if these violations are not corrected by the September 11, 2023 final 
deadline, the Town of Bourne as a whole will be placed on probation resulting in any private property owner 
or the Town from being eligible to receive: 

 FEMA aid during natural disasters such as hurricanes or Nor’easters; and 

 Ability to participate in the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP). 

Further, when the community is put on probation FEMA concurrently makes the following notifications:  

 to the affected Congressional delegation; 

 to each flood insurance policyholder in the community that they will be surcharged $50 because of

actions by their community; and  

 a press release to local media of said probation and reasoning. 

I want to thank Tim, and Ken for their continued attention and efforts. These are the remaining 9 properties 
from an initial 72 found by FEMA; with our team approach we are optimistic compliance will be met. 
 
FYI - These letters will be placed in the Select Board correspondence to be included in the record. 
 
Thank you, 
Liz 
 
Liz Hartsgrove, MPA 
Assistant Town Administrator 
Town of Bourne 
508-759-0600 ext. 1355 
 

Creating Opportunities, Together 
 






